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15th—18th May 2020 

Dear Lions 

I must congratulate Port Pirie Lions Club on the opening of the Liberty Swing for 
the  Handicapped and wheelchair people, in the Pt. Pirie area. Its was great day and to 
see the look on the kids faces was wonderful, well done Lions 

Well the Convention is over and done and by all accounts was a very good one, the 
weather was perfect, and thank you to all the Members of Bute, Kadina, Wallaroo and 
Moonta Lions Clubs for making it a success it was. The reports I am  getting from C1 and 
C2 Lions it was a very enjoyable weekend. The next Convention will be 2020 MD in Ade-
laide next year hope to see you there! 

I have just finished all my official club visits, which means I have over the 3yrs visited all 
the clubs in C1, and I must say you are  all different but the same, if you get my meaning, 
this sort of means I am available for requests or special events. 

I did attend the opening of the Camp Quality Caravan at the West Beach Caravan Park 
and had the pleasure of handing over the keys to Kylea Tink CEO of Camp Quality,  this 
was a project taken on by the West Beach Lions Club which entails the complete replace-
ment of van and annex  and thanks to Zig and members of the club, families of cancer 
victims can spend a few days down on the beach. 

On the  same day as I was heading back to Wallaroo, saw the bushfires on the York Penin-
sula at Price heading down the coast, and then the big one at Yorktown and Stansbury, 
did get in touch Stansbury Dalrymple Lions Club to see if they needed any assistance and 
at that stage all was under control. I and PDG Tom Martin did take a few boxes of Lions 
Cakes down to be distributed among the people affected by the fire. Also was shown the 
new Catering van to be used at events in the area by the Lions Club.  

Will be attending  Council Meeting in Jan next, also 1st VDG Tony will be attending as this 
is part of his DG training before he heads of to Chicago to be the next DG. 

That’s about all ! Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year but above all be safe 

Kevin Masters 

DG 201C1    

26th to 30th June 2020 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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CONVENTION FRIVOLITIES 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos are shown on page 8. 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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CONVENTION REPORT SUBMITTED BY CABINET SECRETARY YVONNE BRADFORD 

Report continued on page 4 

Continued Page 4 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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MODBURY LIONS TAKE PART IN WESTFIELD CHRISTMAS PARADE 

Hey President Alan, do you realise that there is a Lion in the back seat? 

Merry Christmas to all Lions and readers of the DG Bulletin 

As this will be the last Bulletin before Dec 25th, I wish you all 

A very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Thank you for your comments and contributions during the year 

DG Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn 

Cabinet Report Continued 

Cabinet Secretary Yvonne Bradford 

Saturday 14th Dec 2019 from 6.00pm 

A project of Salisbury Lions Club 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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And … Don’t Forget Your 
Toothbrush 

Conventioneers coming to Ade-
laide for the 2020 MD201 Lions 
Convention can present their 
toothbrush at the information 

desk to receive a ticket in a free draw to win a basket full 
of South Australian produce. 

If they choose to bring a new toothbrush and leave it for 
the District C2 Sleeping Rough Project they will receive a 
bonus ticket. 

Any donations of mini toiletries that will be distributed 
through emergency toiletry packs to those in need in the 
community by the Lions Club of Edwardstown, will also 
qualify to receive a bonus ticket in the produce basket 
draw.  

Link to 2020 Adelaide Website 

MULTIPLE DISTRICT CONVENTION TO BE 

HELD IN ADELAIDE 

 

ADELAIDE CONVENTION WELCOME 

As Council Chairperson for MD 201, 2019-20, let me 

be the first to welcome and encourage you all to 

attend the up and coming exciting Multiple District 

Convention being held in Adelaide,  

15th - 18th May 2020. 

The Convention committee are all hard at work and 

will be placing updates on the website as events are 

finalised, so watch this space. 

Hope to see you all soon for some business, learning 

and a whole lot of fun & fellowship. 

Council Chairman Kim Forrest 

Men's shed Project 

By Yee Cheng          Community Focus 

 
Glenside Lions have committed $80,000 to the Burnside 

Men's Shed which is part of the Conyngham Street Rede-

velopment. This exciting new facility will redevelop an 

underutilised asset to integrate a variety of educational 

and intergenerational opportunities and social inclusion 

programs in a vibrant “hub-like” setting. The improved 

Conyngham Street site will include a new Men’s Shed, 

Biodiversity Conservation Nursery, and Community Gar-

den, as well as a reconfigured Council Depot. 

The contract for the redevelopment of the Conyngham 

Street Depot has now been signed and work is scheduled 

to commence in March 2019 and completed by November 

2019. 

BURNSIDE MEN’S SHED 

Satnav – A poem by Pam Ayres. 
 

I have a little Satnav, it sits there in my car. 
A Satnav is a driver's friend it tells you where you are. 

I have a little Satnav, i've had it all my life. 
It's better than the normal ones, my Satnav is my wife. 

 
It gives me full instructions, especially how to drive 

"It's sixty miles an hour", it says, "You're doing sixty five". 
It tells me when to stop and start, and when to use the brake 

And tells me that it's never ever, safe to overtake. 
 

It tells me when a light is red, and when it goes to green 
It seems to know instinctively, just when to intervene. 

It lists the vehicles just in front, and all those to the rear. 
And taking this into account, it specifies my gear. 

 
I'm sure no other driver, has so helpful a device. 

For when we leave and lock the car, it still gives its advice. 
It fills me up with counseling, each journey's pretty fraught. 

So why don't I exchange it, and get a quieter sort? 
 

Ah well, you see, it cleans the house, makes sure I'm properly 
fed. 

It washes all my shirts and things, and keeps me warm in bed! 
Despite all these advantages, and my tendency to scoff, 

I only wish that now and then, I could turn the bugger off.  

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://lionsadelaideconvention2020.com.au/
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Citizen Of the Year announced 
Murray Bridge resident Shawn Hicks has been named as the 
Lions Club of the City of Adelaide and South Australia Police 
2019 Citizen of the Year. 
Mr Hicks was nominated due to his commitment to the pre-
vention of domestic violence through education work with 
the local community. 
Nominated by a member of the Murray Mallee Local Service 
Area’s crime prevention team, Mr Hicks has assisted SA Po-
lice with the production and circulation of beanies which 
aim to support and educate the local community by pro-
moting the message of “Say No to Domestic Violence”. 
The beanies have been sold and distributed in the Murray 
Bridge region through schools, community groups, govern-
ment agencies and local businesses. 
He also established a White Ribbon footy round within the 
local River Murray Football League, with the key awareness 
game being played between Mypolonga Football Club and 
Jervois Football Club. 
It was also noted in his nomination that he is part of the 
2019 working group within the Rural City of Murray Bridge 
“Good Neighbour Day” event for Jervois. The event is driven 
by the local council, SA Police, service groups and citizens to 
strengthen friendships, communication and reducing crime 
in the community. 
SA Police and the Lions Club joined together today to pre-
sent Mr Hicks with the award at Police Headquarters. 
Nominations are made by police for the award annually in 
recognition of assistance provided by community members 
to police during the previous year. 
 
The Lions Club of the City of Adelaide and South Australia 
Police Citizen’s Award was first awarded in 1979, then 1983 
and, after many years absence, has continued annually since 
2003. 
 
 

NEWS FROM CITY OF ADELAIDE 

Photograph: Mr Hicks and Superintendent James Blandford, the officer 
in charge of the Murray Mallee Local Service Area; (inset: today's 

presentation by Superintendent Stuart McLean on behalf of the Com-
missioner of Police) 

From small acorns big tree grow stated PDG lance Leak OAM 
as he welcomed a large audience to the official opening of 
the second largest project ever undertaken by the Lions Club 
of Port Pirie in their 54-year history. 

In less than 12 months of fundraising, the club in conjunction 
with the Port Pirie Mid North Education Centre, raised 
enough funds to install a Liberty Wheelchair swing for stu-
dents at the school. 

The official 
opening 
held on 6th 
November 
welcomed 
special 
guests, PID 
Tony Ben-
bow OAM, 
and Sue, 
District 

201C1 Governor Kevin Masters and SA ALF Trustee Yvonne 
Bradford, along with dignitaries, children and staff of the 
M.N.E.C. 

We were especially pleased to welcome PID Tony OAM as 
the Chair of the Australian Lions Foundation who conducted 
the official opening with local MP The Hon. Geoff Brock. 

The project was a 6-year-old decision and the Port Pirie Lions 
embraced the suggestion and received tremendous support 
for their fund-raising efforts. We thank the Office of the 
Premier od South Australia, Australian Lions Foundation, The 
Port Pirie Prostate Cancer Support Group all of whom were 
major donors. Furthermore, hazel Bros (DG Triffett 201T1) 
and local groups Thrive Health, Coles Customers, 2 Motorcy-
cle rallies joined the efforts with great donations. In addition, 
the Lions 
Club of Port 
Pirie and 
the Mid 
North Edu-
cation Cen-
tre made 
considera-
ble dona-
tions to 
ensure the 
project 
valued at 
over 
$54,000 had the swing installed and completed. 

From a seed planted to the Lions Club of Port Pirie Members, 
a large project grew to ensure for many years there will be 
the joy of weightlessness and freedom along with lots of 
beaming smiles for the children of the Port Pirie Mid North 
Education Centre 

PDG Lance Leak, OAM, Treasurer, Lions Club of Port Pirie Inc. 

PORT PIRIE LIBERTY WHEELCHAIR SWING 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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NEWS FROM GLENSIDE LIONS 

Glenside Lions have donated $920 to Foodbank SA for 20 

Christmas hampers at $46 each. These hampers will be 

distributed to families in need to bring some cheer at 

Christmas time. We have supported this Foodbank program 

over the past few years and the hampers have been very 

well received.    

 

 

 

 

 

Glenside Lions donate $10,000 to ALF Bushfire Appeal 

 

 

 

 

In response to the urgent bushfire appeal by ALF Australian 
Lions Foundation, Glenside Lions have donated an addition-
al $5000 to assist victims of the current bushfires in 
NSW, Queensland and elsewhere. Glenside Lions total do-
nated amounts to $10,000.    

By John Hillman           Youth Focus  
Leo advisor John Hillman 

Leo Club at Glenunga International High School. 

   

5 December is International Leo Day. 
We bring young people together. Our Leo club  provides 
youth volunteer opportunities that inspire and support 
leadership in young people ages 12 to 30 by giving them 
the chance to learn, grow and serve by participating in 
community service projects. Please click to read more 
about our Leo Club Program:  https://www.facebook.com/
leoclubs  GIHS scholarships for 2019 worth $8000 awarded 
to three outstanding students.  
Leo Activities 
By Leo Captain Annanya Kapoor 
In term 1, we have mostly been planning some of the fund-
raisers that we are going to be having later on in the year. 
We have, however, had a bake sale to help us raise money 
to aid the people who were affected by the Queensland 
floods. We raised $76 through this small bake sale. We 
have many fundraisers planned for the coming year. We 
are planning a book sale for next term, and also another 
food sale selling carnival food and carnival games. 

YOUTH OF THE YEAR DISTRICT FINAL AT CONVENTION 

 

Youth of the Year Contestants in District Final 
held at the Convention. 

From Left DG Kevin Masters, Mariane John-
stone (Sponsored by Burnside), Thomas Lym-
burn (Clare District), Jayden Ayling (Golden 
Grove), Samuel Wilkop (Balaklava), Alyssa Fel-
tus (Barossa) and Chairman Julie Pickles. 

Thomas was the Overall winner and Marianne 
won the public speaking section. 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://www.facebook.com/leoclubs
https://www.facebook.com/leoclubs
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WE SERVE — MORE THAN SAUSAGES 

We welcomed guests, representing Camp Quality, Kylea 
Tink, representing Big 4 West Beach Parks, Narelle Hollis, 
Lions District C1 District Governor Kevin Masters, Federal 
Member for Hindmarsh Mark Butler, State Member for 
Colton Matt Cowley OAM, members of some of the con-
tributing Lions clubs across District C1 and C2 and also 
some of the families who will get the use this facility. 

I had apologies from Yvonne and Ken Bradford from ALF, 
Crystal Brook Community Club and Torrens Valley Lions. 

This brand-new caravan and annex were a project 5 years 
in the making.    

Our club were originally requested if we could assist in 
giving the existing caravan and annex at West Beach Parks 
a spruce up and assisting in minor repairs. 

The club agreed and in 2014 we undertook an intensive 
cleanup of the external and internal of the caravan and 
annex.  

I raised the idea of West Beach Lions undertaking the re-
placement of this setup as 
a local project.  Whilst the 
idea did not look possible 
for a club with less than 15 
members, we explored the 
possible solutions to up-
dating the facility. 

Funding options were ex-
plored, and West Beach 
Lions members agreed to 
go ahead with this ambi-
tious project.  During 2018, 
with the agreement of 
then District Governor for 
C1 Phil Bowman and DG 
for C2 David Snook, an 
approach for donations 
was made to the 55 Lions clubs in District C1 and the 55 
Lions club in District C2, these Clubs covering South Aus-
tralia, Northern Territory and part of Victoria.  Some 25 
Lions Clubs, one Community Club (Crystal Brook) and also 
Australian Lions Foundation Ltd contributed to the project. 

This project is one of, if not the largest undertaken by our 
club, the package as presented today is valued at just over 
$72,500 which includes over 200 hours of voluntary assis-
tance by our members in getting this facility ready. 

I would personally like to thank all the members of West 
Beach Lions Club, those Lions clubs that contributed, Aus-
tralian Lions Foundation, West Beach Parks and also Camp 
Quality for partnering on this ambitious project. 

Zig Osis 

President West Beach Lions Club 

Zone 3 Chair 

WEST BEACH LIONS CLUB   CAMP QUALITY PROJECT 

First family to use the facility 

The finished project 

DG Kevin handing over the keys 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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VOLUNTEERING VS. LIONISM, A DIFFERENT APPROACH 
There is a difference between asking someone to volunteer, 
and asking someone to join a Lions Club. One volunteers at 
a soup kitchen for an evening, or walks to raise money for 
the needy or joins in to help out a neighbour at no cost and 
then they are done. We are asking people to join us in a 
club, pay dues, attend meetings, embrace traditions, attend 
conventions, buy clothing, climb ladders, attend training 
sessions, join a family, socialise and become a Lion for life. 

Comment from PDG Megan Butler 

FOUND ON FACEBOOK 

Three separate class winners from Caritas College at the 
morning assembly where we presented them with winning 
certificates and participation certificates in the Lions Peace 
Poster competition, to the classes that entered. 

President Steve Fawcett, Tori Groth, Darshana Rajkumar, 
Isobel McTaggart and Lion Barry Flynn.  

The Maitland & District Lions club showed their apprecia-
tion to the long serving members of their club with a combi-
nation of 164 years of service to the Maitland district com-
munity 

 Afternoon tea was enjoyed with residents of the Village 
and Lions members to celebrate the presentation of Distin-
guished Service to Lions and the community. 

Family and friends joining in fellowship with other members 
of the Lions club to thank Allan Adams (deceased) John 
Baker, Tavers Bridgman and John Ames. 

Their hard work over many years as served the community 
well and has embraced the Lions motto of “WE SERVE”  

Picture: 

Left to Right: Gavin Adams, Jeff Adams standing in for their 
father Allan Adams (deceased) John Ames, John Baker,  
front: Travers Bridgman 

FROM MAITLAND & DISTRICT CLUB 

PORT AUGUSTA PEACE POSTER WINNERS 

 

New addition to Stansbury Dalrymple Lions Club The energetic Lions Club of Salisbury were in John 
Street, Salisbury for the Salisbury Food and Cultural 
Festival on Saturday 2nd November, selling Christmas 
Cakes and spreading awareness about Lions. Thank 
you to all our volunteers on the day - Lions Alex, Ajay, 
Lovai, Arwa and Beau. 

SALISBURY LIONS BUSY IN JOHN STREET 

When my grandson asked me how old I was, I teasingly 
replied, "I'm not sure." Look in your underwear, Grandpa,'' 

he advised, ''mine says I'm 4 to 6”. 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Elizabeth Playford Lions, like many other Clubs collect Toi-
letries to make up Care/Sanitary Packs to be passed to 
those in need.  

Elizabeth Playford Lions were fortunate enough to be given 
a donation from the Jarvis Group of $1000 to go towards 
the purchase of items required to produce our Care Packs. 

With this Donation and 
what had collected from 
club members, Elizabeth 
Playford Lions produced 50 
Ladies and 50 Men’s Care 
Packs. 20 of each where 
passed to “Because we 
Care” and 30 of each to 
“The Playford Community 
Fund”. 

At a recent working Bee, 
with more toiletries collected and purchased from the origi-
nal donation a further 40 Ladies Packs and 47 Men’s Packs 
were put together. This round of packs had extra items, 

Bum-bags for the Ladies and 
Beanie’s for the Men donat-
ed by the Members. These 
have been passed to the Ly-
ell McEwan Hospital for the 
Women’s Health Unit and to 
Ward 1 D.  

Elizabeth Playford Lions are 
still collecting the toiletries 
for future Care Packs and are 
looking to expand the rela-
tionship with the Lyell McEw-

an Hospital to supply packs as the various Wards and Health 
Units require them. The Club will also continue to support 
The Playford Community Fund and other organisations in 
the Playford area that may need the Care Packs. 

Thank you again Richard Collins for your support. All the 
little bits really do make a difference. 

NEWS FROM ELIZABETH PLAYFORD CLUB 

Ladies care pack 

Mens care pack 

YOU ARE INVITED TO THE ANNUAL DISTRICT       

 201C1 ZONE 10 PICNIC GET TOGETHER WHICH WILL BE 

HELD AT THE PORT LINCOLN LIONS HOSTEL, NORTH 

SHIELDS ON SUNDAY THE 29TH OF MARCH 2020, FROM 

10.30 AM ONWARDS. 

LUNCH WILL BE PROVIDED AT A MINIMAL COST AND BRING 

YOUR OWN DRINKS. 

RSVP TO GAVIN ROBERTS ON  
0428831339 

OR EMAIL gavrob@outlook.com 

ZONE 10 PICNIC DISTRICT 201C1 

ZONE 10 

NEWS FROM GAWLER CLUB 

Photo of presentation to Gawler East Primary School, 
we held a bbq at there sports day and we donated 
$1300 towards resourses at the school.  

Lions Club of Gawler 

Libby March 

 

From Modbury Newsletter Thank you 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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We have been very busy at The Little Roarers Cubs Club. One of our cub members thought it would be a nice idea to make 
gifts for lions to thank you for the time and effort you put into helping others and your community. We decided to make you 
some yummy gifts, pack them up and send them off to your district convention. We had lots of fun making them and deco-
rating the bags. We hope you enjoyed them. Thankyou Lions for everything you do to help other people and thank you for 
inspiring us to help too, and one day grow up to be lions just like you. 

After the convention, we were lucky to have District Governor Kevin and District Governor Elect Tony visit our club. We had 
lots of questions to ask and learnt a lot. They also thanked us for the gifts at convention. Thank you for visiting our club, and 
thank you for the Lions cakes and tins. 

 From The Little Roarers Cubs Club 

CUBS CLUB REPORT 

Dear Convention Committee & Conventioneers, 

Thank you for your hospitality, and fellowship, during our visit to the Copper Coast for our district convention.  

We are writing to especially thank the committee for catering for 2 members of The Little Roarers Cubs Club (our daughters) 
to also attend the convention for the first time. They had a great time and felt very much included. 

When the girls weren’t busy making Christmas cards for children in hospital, and playing with foster puppy Bill, they were 
learning a lot and meeting many members of the Lions family. 

To the Lions who took the girls under their wing, included them and interacted with them throughout the weekend, thank 
you. And to Irene and Keith de la Haye, you’re both amazing and your thoughtfulness was really appreciated.  

What a wonderful weekend, and a great convention. Thank you. 

See you in Peterborough in 2020. 

Lion Petrea & Andrew Stacey 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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NEW MEMBERS  NOVEMBER 
2019  —WELCOME TO LIONS 

 FOR SALE AT PORT AUGUSTA 

We are selling our Lions Caravan which we have used for 
cooking chips and donuts 

It is registered until Aug 2020 and we are asking $1500 – 
both the chip fryers and donut machine have been re-
moved. 

For further information, please contact either Myles 
McClure (0427 796 689) or Steve Fawcett (0477 003 102) 

Club   Member Sponsor 

Cowell Inc    

  New Sharran Franklin Allan Zerna 

Gilles Plians Inc   

  New Sujan Adhikari Ray Norton 

Jamestown Inc 

  New Rachel Schutz Margaret Simpson 

  New Neil George Trevor Koch 

Port Lincoln Inc   

  New Daniel Coe Peter Milczarek 

  New Mark Jackson Gavin Roberts 

Quorn Inc     

  New Peter Dixon Pamela Hunt 

  New Loraine Pumpa Anne Freebairn 

There will be a major change to the distribution of the Aus-
tralian Lion Magazine from the next edition. From the Feb-
ruary issue, magazines will be bundled and delivered to 
each club, for distribution to members at club meetings. 
The reason for this change is the high cost of distribution – 
particularly the cost associated with magazine returns due 
to incorrect addressing. Please ensure that your club mail-
ing address is correctly identified in your directory, since 
this is the address which will be the delivery address. 

Following this change, it will be important for clubs to en-
sure that magazines are handed out to each member. This 
is a great opportunity to visit a member who you haven’t 
seen for a while, give them their magazine, and find out 
how they are. 

From Lion magazine Nov 2019 Jan 2020 page12+13 

AUSTRALIAN LION MAGAZINE 

I didn't know if my granddaughter had learned her colours yet, 
so I decided to test her. I would point out something and ask 
her what colour it was. She would tell me the answer and was 
always correct. It was fun for me, so I continued. At last, she 
headed for the door, saying, " Grandma, I think you should try 
to figure out some of these, yourself " 

A 6-year-old was asked where his grandma lived. "Oh," he 
said, "she lives at the airport, and when we want her, we 
just go get her. Then, when we're done having her visit, we 
take her back to the airport." 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/

